平成30年度

大分工業高等専門学校編入学試験問題

外国語(各学科共通)

平成 29 年 11 月 25 日(土) 12:50 ~ 13:50

【注意事項】

- 1. 指示があるまで問題用紙は開いてはいけません
- 2. この問題は表紙のほかに 4ページあります
- 3. 全てのページの受験番号欄に受験番号を記入しなさい
- . 4. 各解答は所定の解答欄に記入しなさい

平成 30 年度 大分工業高等専門学校編入学試験問題

外国語(各学科共通)

次の各日本語を((1) 液体(l) 解答欄)内の文写 (2) 磁石 (m)	字で始まる英単語に (3) 材料 (m)	直しなさい. (4) 比べる (c)	(5) 公式の (0)	
(1)		(2)	(3)		
(4)		(5)			

2. 次の各英語の意味を下の枠内のア)~ キ)より1つずつ選び,その記号を記しなさい.

(1) decorate

- (2) disturb
- (3) customer
- (4) mobile
- (5) experiment

ア)経験 イ) 顧客 ウ) 邪魔する エ) 移動可能な オ) 政治家 カ) 実験 キ) 飾る

解答欄

2.0 (1770 EE/2			
(1)	(2)	(3)	
(4)	(5)		

- 3. 次の各日本文に合うよう、英単語(1語)を解答欄に記しなさい. なお、最初の文字が指定されている場合は、その文字で書き始めなさい.
- (1) I eat a (s) of bread and an egg every morning. 毎朝、私はパン一切れと卵一個を食べる.
- (2) (A) you have to do is to do your best. 君は最善を尽くしさえすればいいのだ.
- (3) We have known each other () we were children. 私たちは子どもの時からずっとお互いをよく知っている.
- (4) I am satisfied () your work. 私は君の仕事に満足しているよ.
- (5) He is looking forward to () back to his hometown. 彼は生まれ故郷に帰るのを楽しみにしている.
- (6) Books are () displayed on the shelves. 本が棚に陳列されようとしている.
- (7) You look very tired. You must have () too hard.
 ずいぶんとお疲れのようですね、働き過ぎたに違いないですよ.
- (8) That is the man () sister is a famous singer. あれが、お姉さんが有名な歌手の人です.
- (9) I was so happy to make myself (u) in English. 僕は自分の英語が通じてとても嬉しかった.
- (10) They seem to have (e) their trip to New Zealand. 彼らはニュージーランドへの旅行を楽しんだようだ.

平成 30 年度 大分工業高等専門学校編入学試験問題

外国語(各学科共通)

受験番号	
------	--

解答欄

(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)
(6)	(7)	(8)	(9)	(10)

4. 次の会話文において、会話が成り立つように $(1) \sim (5)$ に入る英文を下の枠内から 1 つずつ選び、その記号を記しなさい、ただし、各記号は 1 回のみの使用可とします。

Rebecca: Did you see Cathy's dress?

Mary : No. How was it?

Rebecca: I thought it was not good. She couldn't choose between two dresses. So she asked for

my opinion. To tell the truth, I thought both were so bad.

Mary : (1)

Rebecca: Cathy was so excited about the party. And it had already taken her two hours just to

select those two out of 50 dresses.

Mary : (2 ')

Rebecca: Sure she did. Then she asked me which of the two I liked better. One was a very

short purple dress with a lot of strange stones on it and the other was a loose-fitting

dress like pajamas.

Mary : (3)

Rebecca: Well, I told her the purple dress suited her better.

Mary : (4)

Rebecca: I think so. At least she was finally able to decide on the dress. But the problem is

the dress I recommended cost her 1,400 dollars.

Mary : (5)

Rebecca: I didn't want to hurt Cathy's feelings. That's all.

Mary: But you certainly hurt her finances.

T It's very expensive, and you really think it's an awful dress!

✓ You mean she tried on all of them?

ウ Then why didn't you tell her so?

オ Was she happy about it?

(注) loose-fitting だぶだぶの

finances 家計

awful ひどい

解答欄

(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)
,- /	, ,	• •	```	***

外国語(各学科共通)

5. 次の英文を読んで各問いに答えなさい.

Shawn Mendes is a Canadian musician who was born in 1998 in Toronto. In 2012, at the age of 13, he taught himself how to play the guitar by watching videos of YouTube, a video-sharing site on the Internet. One year later, he made his own original cover videos and shared them on Vine, another video-sharing site, which got millions of viewers and fans in just a few months. In mid-2014, he became the third most popular musician on Vine, and was scouted by a record company.

The next year he put his first music album on sale, which made his debut at number one on the American music hit charts. He is now the youngest record holder. When he became popular, he had a chance to do the opening act for a popular American singer's world tour in 2015, making him even more famous. He has even been selected by *Time Magazine*, a US weekly news magazine, as one of the 25 most powerful teens every year since his debut.

Early last year, he started to work as a singer, guitarist and fashion model. After putting his second album on sale, he went on music tour again all over the world. His guitar technique influences many musicians. In Japan, the guitarist Miyavi also uses his technique.

He is also an active person who helps people in need. Especially he helps teenagers with mental illness. Shawn also gives his money often to charity groups, including a quarter million dollars to build a school for children in Ghana. Although he is still under 20 years old, Shawn has a long bright future ahead of him.

(注) cover video 他人の曲を歌ったビデオ debut 初舞台

opening act 前座 influence ~に影響を与える

Ghana ガーナ (国名) ahead of ~の前方には

(1) How did Shawn Mendes get scouted to becoming an artist by a recording company?

A) On YouTube. B) On Vine.

C) By playing the guitar. D) By doing world tours.

(2) What is NOT true about Shawn Mendes?

A) He is a teenager.

B) He has got a number one album.

C) He hasn't done an opening act.

D) He is very powerful.

(3) What kind of work does he NOT do?

A) Comedian B) Model C) Singer D) Guitarist

平成 30 年度 大分工業高等専門学校編入学試験問題

外国語(各学科共通)

受験番号	

- (4) What is true about Shawn Mendes?
 - A) He was taught how to play the guitar by his father.
 - B) He made his debut at number one on the Canadian music hit charts.
 - C) He has never gone on a music tour to other countries.
 - D) He influences other artists.
- (5) How much money did he give to a charity group to build a school in Ghana?
 - A) \$25,000
- B) \$250,000
- C) \$2,500,000
- D) \$25,000,000

解答欄

- 1					
	/a\	(0)	(0)	(0)	(e)
	(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(6)